
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross  

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 + www.pothc.org 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST  

MondayðThursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION  

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.ð4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM  

Baptisms are celebrated on the second and last Sunday 

of each month at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish 

Office for more information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS  

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

 Come and pray with us!  

Fourth Sunday of Lent - March 6, 2016  

 
Luke 15:24 

ñThis son of mine was dead, and has come to life again; 

            he was lost, and has been found.ò 
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We are here for you!  

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Ellen Fox 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Connie Calabro 
Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM  

PASTORAL STAFF  

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Edward Guise 
Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mr. James Reiss 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of March 6th, 9 AM Mass 

Mon.   Victor & Henri-Robert Lamarque 

Tue.   Maron Brady 

Wed.   Linda Castro 

Thu.   John Kalsky 

 

Saturday, March 12th, 5 PM Mass 

Linda Dowling, Nicholas Barone 

 

Sunday, March 13th, Fifth Sunday of Lent 

8:00 AM Anne Geisel  

9:30 AM Jody Mitchell, John Kalsky, Illia   

    Gilmore, Edward Johnston   

11:30 AM People of the Parish    

Celebrants for Next Weekendôs Masses 

    March 12th/13th 

 5:00 PM  Fr. Michael/Dcn. Ralph 

 8:00 AM Fr. Michael/Dcn. Ralph 

 9:30 AM Fr. Bob 

 11:30 AM Fr. Bob 

Scripture Readings for March 13, 2016  
 +  Isaiah 43:16-21 

 +  Philippians 3:8-14 

 +  John 8:1-11 

New Life  
in Christ  

New Life  
in Christ  

Stewardship Corner  
Like the father and sons in todayôs Gospel 
reading, many families experience anger, hurt, 
disappointment, and alienation.  Is there 
someone in your family with whom you need to 
make peace?  What steps can you take toward 
reconciliation?  

 

Remembering our Sick  

Please pray for the sick of the parish, their 
families and caregivers: 
 

Vivianna-Jo Galgano  Barbara Haug 

Stephanie Tipping 
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Lent Continues  

 

Anointing of the Sick will be offered after the 9:30 Mass this weekend.  

by Father Michael 
  We are past the half way point in this holy season.  Although we are still in the 
midst of winter, Easter will be upon us soon enough.  It is never too late to renew or 
undertake a particular discipline or practice to help prepare for our most holy days. 
 
  This past week was a beautiful time for prayer and reflection for many in the 
parish.  Fr. Kenan Peters offered reflections both in the morning and in the evening, 
Monday through Thursday.  His message reminded us of Godôs goodness that is 
offered to us time and time again.  Sometimes we need to struggle through our 
worries and failings to be reminded of this gift, but the blessings of God endure.  I 
am grateful to Fr. Kenan for all his hard work and commitment to our community for 
the week.  He spent many hours bringing us this message of hope and life. 
 
  I was so happy with the special outdoor Lenten signs that we made for Ash 
Wednesday.  Unfortunately, Mother Nature had her eyes on them from the first 
day.  Over the past few weeks we had a number of days with heavy winds.  The 
signs and their metal frames did not fare well.  We got some new heavy-duty 
frames this week, and hopefully, they will hang in there through Holy Week.  
Sometimes you come up with a great plan, but then it unfolds in unexpected ways.   
 
  This past week we had two meetings with roofing contractors who submitted bids 
to replace the roof on the church.  Iôm cautiously optimistic that the cost is not going 
to be a financially crippling undertaking.  We need to await some fine tuning of their 
proposals, but I am hopeful that the money we already have in our ñRoof and Other 
Major Renovationsò fund will be a major help towards the cost.  Iôm keeping my 
fingers crossed, and I will keep you posted as we move forward. 
 
  Itôs not too early to begin to remind you that we have a special schedule of 
Masses on Palm Sunday and Easter.  The most affected group are those who 
regularly attend the 11:30 Mass.  You need to come either a half hour earlier or one 
hour later.  See todayôs bulletin or the Easter mailing you received at home for 
more details.   
 
  Please join us for Holy Hour and Stations of the Cross this week.  Holy Hour 
(Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament) is on Thursday.  Stations are on Friday.  
Both of these prayer opportunities begin at 7:00PM. 
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PARISH NEWS 

      Girl Scout Sunday  
  

We celebrate Girl Scout Sunday at the 9:30 Mass this weekend, March 6th. 

This observance gives girls an opportunity to be recognized as a Girl Scout 

at their place of worship.   

Miles Charles Busterna  
James Douglas Ferraro  

Ryan James Malmed  
Anthony John Sangimino  

Holy Cross welcomes 

these children Baptized  

in February 

 Praying for our Troops  
 

 
  Sgt. Daniel Frost 
  Pvt. Michael Knipper 
  Lt. Jennifer Kollmar 
  Spc. Ryan Mauldin 
  Lt. Ryan Montvydas 
  IT3 Jason Mulderig 

Vacation Bible School  
 
Please mark your calendars for this yearôs 
ñCave Questò Vacation Bible School at Holy 

Cross which will be held from Monday, July 11 
through Friday, July 15 from 10AM to 1PM. 
Registration for campers will take place on 
Wednesday, April 20 from 6PM to 7:30PM in 
the Atrium. This is for campers only ,  
specifically children who are entering 

Kindergarten through 5th grade in the Fall of 2016.  Camper registration forms 
can be found in the Palm Sunday bulletin or on our web page, www.pothc.org. 
Our VBS coordinators will be available at registration should you have any  
questions regarding this popular, exciting, summer program.  Inquiries 
regarding VBS can be made at 265-2200 ext. 19.  
 
** Sign-up for helpers  and counselors  will be held at a later date.  Please 
keep posted via the bulletin. 
 

The Cave Dwellers  

 

http://www.pothc88.org
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Easter 2016  
 

TENEBRAE SERVICE  

Friday, March 18, 2016   7:30 PM 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION (Confession)  

Saturday, March 19th:  3:30 PM - 4:30 PM 
Monday, March 21st: 3:00 PM - 5:00 PM & 5:30 PM - 8:00 PM 

Good Friday, March 25th: following 9:00 AM Morning Prayer (up to 10:00 AM) 

Holy Saturday, March 26th: following 9:00 AM Morning Prayer (up to 10:00 AM) 

 

HOLY WEEK & EASTER SUNDAY 2016  

PALM SUNDAY    MARCH 20, 2016 

Saturday 3/19/16:  5:00 PM Mass 

Sunday:  8:00 AM, 9:30 AM,  

11:00 AM & 12:30 PM 

 

HOLY THURSDAY   MARCH 24, 2016 

Morning Prayer - 9:00  AM 
Childrenôs Service - 5:00 PM 

Mass of the Lordôs Supper -  8:00 PM 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament until 10:00 PM 

 

GOOD FRIDAY    MARCH 25, 2016 

Morning Prayer - 9:00 AM  
Childrenôs Service - 12:00 Noon 

Liturgy of the Lordôs Passion 

with Veneration of the Cross - 3:00 PM 

 

HOLY SATURDAY   MARCH 26, 2016 

Morning Prayer - 9:00 AM  
Solemn Easter Vigil - 8:00 PM 

NO AFTERNOON CONFESSIONS OR 5:00 PM MASS  

ON HOLY SATURDAY  

 

EASTER SUNDAY  MARCH 27, 2016 

Masses:  8:00 AM, 9:30 AM, 11:00 AM & 12:30 PM 

HOLY WEEK & EASTER MASS SCHEDULE 

 

please note Mass times 

please note 
Mass times 
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PARISH OUTREACH 

òEat Simply So Others May Simply Eató 
 
Pope Francis has asked us to reconsider the heart of our activities during the 
Lenten season.  According to Francis, fasting must never become superficial: 
 

"Fasting makes sense if it really chips away at our security and, as 
a consequence, benefits someone else, if it helps us cultivate the 
style of the good Samaritan, who bent down to his brother in need 
and took care of him."  
 

He often quotes the early Christian mystic John Chrysostom who said:  ñNo act 
of virtue can be great if it is not followed by advantage for others.  
So, no matter how much time you spend fasting, no matter how 
much you sleep on a hard floor and eat ashes and sigh continually, 
if you do no good to others, you do nothing great.ó 

 
Your fasting and sacrifices during Lent directly benefit those we 
serve in Parish Outreach. You make the connection in your 
heart of how your ñgiving upò of something is really ñgiving 
forthò compassion and assistance to those in need. The words 
of Pope Francis also challenge us to discern in what other 
ways we can assist our struggling neighbors, perhaps in a 
more personal and involved way. 

 
Thank you for your prayerful participation in our Eat Simply program, which 
supports our efforts to ñbend down to our brother/sister in need and take care of 
them.ò 

Gluten Free Hosts  
 

For parishioners who have Celiac 
Disease or a gluten sensitivity, 
Holy Cross has gluten free hosts.  
If you would like to receive a gluten 
free host during Communion, 
please inform the Sacristan prior to 
Mass 

Remember òKevin Baconó 
 

Donõt forget to feed òKevin Baconó your quarters 

when you come to Mass on Sundays! Your donation 

benefits Heifer International.  
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PARISH OUTREACH 
Long Island Cares Food Drive - March 12/13  

 

Our Parish will again hold a food drive during Lent, to benefit Long Island Cares . 
During these difficult economic times we are all aware of the struggles many of our 
neighbors endure in meeting the food and financial needs of their households.  Long 
Island Cares  provides a valuable service in providing food to community agencies 
and food pantries across Long Island. 
 
Next weekend  (March 12/13) barrels will be available in the atrium for you to place 
the donated food. 
 
Long Island Caresô most needed items: 
 

¶ Hot and Cold Cereal 
¶ Juice (plastic container) 
¶ Shelf-stable Milk (ex. Parmalat) 
¶ Peanut Butter, Jelly/Jam  
  (plastic jars) 
¶ Macaroni & Cheese 
¶ Pasta, Rice, Egg Noodles 
¶ Canned Vegetables, Fruits, Soups 
¶ Cookies, Crackers, Granola Bars 
¶ Shampoo, Conditioner 
¶ Toothpaste, Toothbrushes 
¶ Diapers, Wipes 

 

ñNever doubt that a small group of thoughtful,  
committed citizens can change the world.  
Indeed, it is the only thing that ever has.ó 

 Margaret Mead  

Hearing Devices  
 

For parishioners who have difficulty hearing, Holy Cross has individual devices which can 

amplify sound.  They are simple to use and work for those who wear hearing aids and those 

who do not.  If you are interested in using one of these devices, please see the Sacristan or an 

Usher prior to Mass.  
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YOUTH MINISTRY 

Hi Everyone! Here is a picture of our 

past Youth Night entitled, Dangerous!  
The Youth Group had a great time learning to 

live extraordinary lives through Christ. 

Throughout the Youth Night series, teens 

learned more about the unconditional love of 

Christ, and He calls each of us to live through 

His life as the perfect example.   

Are you in high school?  Do you want to make 

new friends as you play fun games and activities?  Do you want to build more of an 

understanding about yourself and your faith?  Then, check out the Holy Cross Youth 

Group!  

Here are our upcoming Youth Events:   

¶ Saturday -  Sunday, March 5 -  6:  11:30AM Mass with the Youth Band & Youth 

Day Event 12:30 - 2:30 PM!  There will be a Parent Retreat Meeting following 

Mass, 12:30 - 1PM.  Also, the Youth Group has their Youth Bake Sale! / Retreat 

Donation Board this weekend!  If you would like to support the Youth Group on 

their upcoming Spring Retreat, come and enjoy a baked good for a sweet 

cause! :)  

 

¶ Sunday, March 13: Youth Night, 6 - 8PM  

 

So, if you are thinking about coming down to the Church to see what we are all 

about...do it!  You will not regret it.  Come with a friend or family member, and join us 

as we continue to grow in the endless love of Christ.  If you have any questions or 

concerns, or if you are thinking about joining us, please do not hesitate to contact Sal 

Finocchiaro, Coordinator of Youth Ministries, at  HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com , or call 

the parish office.     

Holy Cross would like to extend a big ñThank Youò to Michele Dry 
Cleaners, 65 Smithtown Boulevard, Smithtown.  Michele Cleaners 
has provided free service to Holy Cross in  their cleaning of albs as 
well as seasonal Altar cloths.  We are thankful for their generosity! 

mailto:HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com
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Join us for a wonderful 
night of fun and 

entertainment as we 
celebrate:  

St. Patrick and St. Joseph  

 
Saturday, March 19th at 6:00 PM  

St. James RC Church Parish Center  
429 Route 25A 
Setauket, NY 

 
$25 per person includes 
appetizers, roast beef dinner, 
beer, wine, soda, dessert, 
music and dancing.  Kids 
under 10 are free.  Raffles 
and 50/50s available.  
Cosponsored by Knights of Columbus Councils 
Mother Teresa and Blessed Sacrament.  
Tickets will be sold after all Masses this 
weekend and at the door. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

This spring, couples who have 

been married fifty years or more 

will be honored at liturgies on 

Sunday, April 10 at the Church 

of St. Lawrence the Martyr in 

Sayville and on Sunday, April 24 at the 

Church of Maria Regina in Seaford.  Both 

liturgies will begin at 2:30 PM.  Couples 

may register for one liturgy.  

 

Registration forms and complete instructions 

can be obtained at your parish office.  

Registration must be received by the Office 

of Worship by March 25 for the April 10 

liturgy and by April 8 for the April 24 

liturgy.  If you have any questions, please 

call 516-678-5800 x207. 

GOLDEN WEDDING 

JUBILEE 

                                         A Serious 

                                     Blow to 

                             Religious Freedom 

 

 
 

{ǳǇǊŜƳŜ /ƻǳǊǘ WǳǎǘƛŎŜ !ƴǘƻƴƛƴ {ŎŀƭƛŀΩǎ ŘŜŀǘƘ 

is a major setback for religious freedom. 

 

On March 23rd the Supreme Court will be hearing 

the case of the Little Sisters of the Poor, who are 

seeking an exemption from the Affordable Care 

!ŎǘΩǎ ƳŀƴŘŀǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜǊǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎŜǇ- 

tion, sterilization and abortion drugs in their health 

insurance plans, a decision that will impact relig- 

ious charities, schools and hospitals. 

 

ά²ƛǘƘ WǳǎǘƛŎŜ {ŎŀƭƛŀΩǎ ŘŜŀǘƘΣ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƭƛƪŜƭȅ ƻǳǘ- 

come is a 4-4 tie that would leave the so-called 

Ψcontraception mandateΩ in place for these non- 

profits, subjecting them to ŎǊƛǇǇƭƛƴƎ Lw{ ŦƛƴŜǎΣέ 

reported christianheadlines.com (2/16/16) 

 

άLŦ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǇǇŜŀƭ ƛǎ ƭƻǎǘΣ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ōŜŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀŘ 

of every religious denomination in the country by 

its assumed authority to determine what is, in fact, 

ŀ ǎƛƴΣέ ŘŜŎƭŀǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ aƻǊŜ [ŀw Center. 

 

ά! ǊŜƭƛƎƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƛƴǘŜǊŦŜǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎǳƭŀǊ 

order will soon discover that the secular order  

ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ǊŜŦǊŀƛƴ ŦǊƻƳ ƛƴǘŜǊŦŜǊƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƛǘΦέ 

Archbishop Fulton J. Sheen 

 

Hear more about threats to our religious freedom, 

discussed by Thomas Renker, Counsel for the Diocese 

of Rockville Centre and Barbara Samuells, President, 

Catholics for Freedom of Religion. 

                               Mark your calendar: 

      April 20, 2016, 7:00 pm, St. John the Evangelist,  

                   25 Ocean Ave., Center Moriches 
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of Rockville Centre and Barbara Samuells, President, 
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RELIGIOUS FREEDOM 

www.cffor.org 
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CASH CALENDAR 


